

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

May 22, 2019

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

D. MacRae

Director, Roads and Transportation

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on May 21, 2019 resolved:

That the following actions be taken with respect to the Area Speed Limits:

- a) the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to consult with the Transportation Advisory Committee, the Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory Committee and others with respect to the development of an Area Speed Limit Policy;
- b) a public participation meeting BE HELD before the Civic Works Committee, after the above-noted input has been received; and,
- c) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to also report back at a future meeting of the Civic Works Committee, no later than the end of Q3 of 2019, with respect to enacting tools now provided by the Province through Bill 65, specifically:
- i) reducing the speed limit in community safety zones in order to improve pedestrian safety;
- ii) increasing fines for speeding in school zones and community safety zones;
- iii) implementing Automated Speed Enforcement systems in school zones and community safety zones;

it being noted a submission from Councillor M. Cassidy, with respect to this matter, was received. (2019-T07/T08) (2.6/9/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

/dt

cc: S. Maguire, Division Manager, Roadway Lighting and Traffic Control

K. Lee, Administrative Assistant II, Environmental and Engineering Services

P. McClennan, Executive Administration Assistant to the Managing Director,

Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

Chair and Members, Transportation Advisory Committee

Chair and Members, Community Safety and Crime Prevention Advisory

Committee